
 
Sent: 08 August 2013 13:11 
To: environmentandprotection@brent.gov.uk 

Subject: Dreams nightclub, alterations of conditions Premises Licence 210131 - Variation Application 
1689754 

 

Dear Ms Patel 
I am one of the coordinators of Odessa Palermo NW. I just read with dismay about the 
possible increase in numbers of people and extension of licensing hours of `Dreams 
´´nightclub in Harlesden. A number of residents organisations have been trying to improve 
the Harlesden and Kensal Green. As you know we have been working with Brent Council to 
achieve this aim. If this license goes ahead it will undermine all the work we have been doing 
and will give us the message that our work is pointless. ´´Dreams´´is in the vicinity of one of 
the worse crime hotspots in Brent. Previously when this establishment was allowed later 
licensing hours the anti social behaviour was so bad that the licence was altered to the current 
conditions. We can expect a worsening of the ASB situation if this proposal is allowed to go 
ahead. 

  

We therefore object to both the increase in the number of people allowed to be on the 
premises and the latter opening hours in respect of: 

  

•         the prevention of crime and disorder; 

•         public safety; 

•         the prevention of public nuisance 

 

 


